KEN-CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

May 13, 2015
The regular meeting of The Ken-Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held  at the Ken-Caryl Ranch Clubhouse.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

	Larry Schalles
	- Present
	
	Adam Wood
	- Present

	Lisa Castro
	- Present
	
	Christine Freeman
	- Present

	Rick White
	- Present
	
	Phillip Mills - Agent
	- Present

	
	
	
	
	


Several homeowners were also present.
Call to Order – Adam Wood called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  A quorum was present
Minutes - The minutes of the regular meeting held April 8, 2015  were approved as presented. 
Committee Reports  

Architectural/Building Maintenance Committee  

· Cliff Castro reported the committee had a format developed for the Standards.  Two or three are in draft form and the others have been assigned.
· More damage has been done to the perimeter fence.  Kids in the southeast building are suspected of the vandalism.
· Some of the Board members toured the apartments being constructed to check paint colors.
Paint Color Committee
· Lisa and Christine reported selecting three colors, a gray, a tan and a brown for the field.   A brighter white will be used for the trim. During discussion the number of colors was reduced to two.  On motion by Larry Schalles, seconded by Christine Freeman and duly passed (4-1) the Board approved the  Benjamin Moore colors of Brookline Beige and Light Sage for the field colors and a brighter white for the trim.  Garage doors will be the same as field colors.
· The committee will designate on a map, which buildings will be what color.

Landscape Committee   

· Schultz has been picking up many of the broken branches from the storm.
· Schultz was supplied with a key to the tennis court and has been removing weeds.
· Kathy asked about the approval of the Liability Release forms for homeowners doing volunteer work at the project.  She will resend drafts to the Board members.
· Sprinklers have been activated but are not running due to the recent rains.
Document Task Force   Howard reported that a draft Bylaws had been prepared for Board review but had not been circulated.  Adam will send it out. The goal is to modify parts of the Bylaws that are in conflict with the Declarations.
   Communications Committee 
· Christine has scheduled the next newsletter for the end of May and requested articles from Board members by May 20th.  
· She requested an up-dated e-mail list from Western States.  The next newsletter will be shorter. 
· Lisa suggested using MailChimp as a source for sending the e-mails.

· Adam is a representative for NextDoor and will see if their efforts can be used to transmit newsletters.
· Peachtree, the company from which Christine was going to order park signs, has been purchased and she has to re-do the signs as custom ones.   She will send a draft for review.

· There has not been much response on requests for advertising.

  Financial Committee 

· The auditor is about 30% done with the 2014 audit.  A review draft is expected in June.
Financial Reports - Phil Mills reviewed the reports for April, 2015.
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $66,797, Reserves - $469,932.

· Disbursements during the month (including loan payment and transfer to reserve) were $39,137.

· Delinquencies were down to $53,989 from $61,927 last month. 
· Total expenses (4 months) were $13,464 over budget due to paying water bills every two months.
· Water bills are still higher than budgeted, especially in the 11891-11901 building.  Phil will send another letter to them.
· The Board authorized reclassifying the Environmental Tree Care bill of $16,755 as part of the painting expenses.
· The check to Heritage Roofing for repairs to five units was voided as they agreed to cover the work under warranty.
Property Manager’s Report - Phil Mills’ report included:
· Water use in the southwest building is still high.
· James Moore and Associates is about a quarter of the way throug the audit.
· Several ACC requests were received:

· #11888 requested repairs to the bridge by 11886 and noted damage to the shrubs in front of his unit caused by the mowing crew.  Shultz was asked to look at the shrubs.  Ken made temporary repairs to the bridge.

· #11605 asked if the Association would replace her garage door as poor drainage has caused it to ruined.  She was advised that garage doors are an owner responsibility and she could consider a metal door to avoid future rot.

· #11885 requested approval to replace his patio door with a French door.  The AB/M Committee reviewed the request and authorized a conditional approval.

· #11693 said that the recent heavy rains caused water to come up in their basement.  Ron Keen  checked out the exterior, made some minor repairs to the drainage and advised that further repairs may be needed, depending on the amount of rain.

· #11717 advised that there was squirrel damage on the east upper side of their unit.  This will be handled during the siding repair.

· #11687 Noted holes in the south side of their patio siding.  This should also be handled during the siding repair/replacement program.

· #11804 requested approval to replace garage doors with insulated steel units.  This was forwarded to the A/BM committee.
· #11722 requested approval for a plan to install a pergola over the patio deck for sun protection.  She modified her earlier request with specifics about providing space from the siding.  The Board approved the request and advised she be told that the new trim paint color may be different than current.
· Keen Renovations is beginning the siding/trim repair work Wednesday (tomorrow).
· A Violation Notice was sent to 11835 concerning dog poop on the deck.  It has been removed.

· Backflow Consultants will be inspecting and certifying the backflow preventers.

· Schultz advises waiting a couple more weeks on the winter-damaged shrubs.

Unfinished Business  

· Paving projects are on hold but will be re-bid in July.
New Business  

· The owner of 11621 was present to request approval to move his kitchen window.  On motion by Larry Schalles, seconded by Christine Freeman and duly passed his request was approved subject to pulling the proper permits, ensuring that any diagonal bracing is not impaired and that any siding needing to be replaced matches the existing.
· Rick White suggested some low-cost up-grade items could include having the utility companies repaint the light poles and utility boxes as well as asking the city or county to repair potholes and re-paint the no parking areas on the street.

· Larry Schalles informed the Board that he would be moving to Texas and selling his house so was resigning from the Board.  The Board regretfully accepted his resignation, thanking him for his years of top-notch service.  On motion by Christine Freeman, seconded by Rick White and duly passed, the Board elected Ken Whiteacre of 11622 to fill out the remainder of Larry’s term and position.
Open Forum  

· Mrs. Perkins of 11885 noted the tree care people had missed a broken branch at her patio.
Executive Session   There were no matters requiring consideration.
Adjourn - There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday, June 10, 2014 at 6:30 pm at the Ken Caryl Ranch House. 
Respectfully submitted, by Phillip Mills, Acting Secretary

